the children's amme, Words Sherre Fitch, My Nose, is ccepted at the Extension, w Brunswick. the Gallery's poetry. cost ery members members.

st of dates and Wednesday 3:30

s art forms, th. programme is ssional artists ance of the nications

month-long des hands-on oration of the n and visiting

Gallery hours contact:

nications

uldn't resist ne ugly thing by.

STUDENT SERVICES

1990 Mensa Canada Scholarships: Financial Aid for Post-Secondary Study during the 1990-1991 Academic Year.

- \$1,000 in awards

- Open to all full-time residents of Canada

- May be used for any full-time degree program in any area of study at any accredited post-secondary institution

- Membership in Mensa not required

 Application deadline February 1, 1990 - Details and applications forms available from:

Undergraduate Awards Office Room 109

Alumni Memorial Building Inquiries: Ralph Speak, Administrator Mensa Canada Scholarship Program 880 Dundas Street West, #409

Mississauga, Ontario

Applications for Undergraduate Scholarships awarded by UNB for 1990-1991 are now available at the Undergraduate Awards Office, Room 109, Alumni Memorial Building. One application covers all Undergraduate Scholarships awards by the University. Applications directly to the Awards Office as soon as possible for processing. The deadline is April 15, 1990, however, students are urged to complete their applications in advance of this date.

University Loans. January 1990. Interviews for University of New Brunswick Student Loans (not Canada Student Loans) will be conducted at the Awards Office, Room 112, Alumni Memorial Building, Tuesday, January 9 - Thursday, January 25, 1990. Please call to make an appointment with the Financial Advisor (453-4796).

University loans are small, low-interest loans. This may be the only opportunity to apply for university loan support for the second term. Therefore, students who anticipate a definite need for loan assistance to complete this academic year, should apply now.

Should you require a University Loan, contact the Awards Office before Thursday, January 25, 1990. Applications will not be accepted after January 25, 1990

Please note: Students are not considered for University Loans until they have successfully completed one term at UNB.

Inventory of Tutors. Please note that UNB has an Inventory of Tutors. The list has been distributed to all Deans and Chairpersons of Faculties and Departments. For further information, please contact Judith Potter, Extension Department, 453-4646 or Tom Austin, Dean of Students, 453-4527.

UNB/UMO Student Exchange. Pay your fees at UNB: Attend the University of Maine in Orono! Five exchange places are available in this Exchange Program. More information and application forms available at:

International Student Advisor's Office Room 18 Alumni Memorial Building **UNB** Campus Application Deadline: Friday, February 9, 1990.

CAMPUS MINISTRY

Rev. Monte Peters 459-5673 or 450-2883 Rev. Neville Cheeseman 453-5089 or 454-6507 Dr. John Valk 459-5962 or 453-5089 Alumni Memorial Building, Room 3

Coffee, Cookies and Fellowship: Every Friday afternoon 2:00-5:00 Drop by, meet some new people, drink some coffee, have some cookies and talk about what's important. Monte Peters' Residence, Apt 2 Bridges House. All welcome.

Spaghetti Suppers. Every Friday 5:00 PM. Monte Peters' Residence, Apt 2 Bridges House. All welcome.

Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship. Meeting every Tuesday evening 7:30 PM, Tartan Lounge in Alumni Memorial Building.

Interpersonal Communication Skills. Atlantic School of Theology presents a series of television broadcasts over ASN Channel 13, 9:00-10:30 AM. Tuesday February 13: "Learning to Live in the First Person: What Does It Mean." For more information call John Valk 459-5962 or 453-5089.

Public Lecture. "Cults: New Religions or New Ways to Manipulate Our Minds." A lecture by Dr Colin Clay, author of No Freedom for the Mind. Wednesday January 17, 8:00 PM, Tilley Hall, Room 102.

Catholic Masses. St Thomas Chapel: Monday - Friday, 11:30 and 4:30; Sunday, 11:00 AM and 4:00 PM.

Anglican Eucharist. Sunday 11:00 AM, Wednesday and Thursday, 12:30 PM. Old Arts Chapel.

UPCOMIN

"Fishtales", a marine mythology by Prince Edward Island artist Hilda Woolnough, will be shown at the UNB Art Centre from January 8 until February 6, 1990. Woolnough has used ideas about the beginning of life one earth to create a show of thirty-two drawings about a possible new world, following nuclear holocaust. This exhibition comes to the Art Centre from the Robert McLaughlin Gallery in Oshawa and was curated by

The UNB Art Centre in Memorial Hall is open from 10 to 5 PM Monday to Friday and from 2 to 4 PM on Sunday and holidays.

UNB Adult Swim Instruction. Registration: Thursday January 18th, 7:00-8:30 PM, Lady Beaverbrook Gym. Everyone welcome! No previous experience of swimming ability is necessary. Classes run twice a week on both Tuesday and Thursday evenings at the Sir Max Aitken Pool. All Red Cross swimming levels are offered, as well as the Bronze Medallion and Bronze Cross Lifesaving levels. For more information: UNB Recreation Office 453-4579 or Adult Swim Head Instructor 454-6202.

The Literacy Council of Fredericton requests your support in publicizing a raining workshop for volunteers interested in teaching adult non-readers on a one-to-one basis. The next workshop is being held on January 22, 24, 29 and 31, at 6:45 PM in Marshall d'Avray Hall, UNB Campus. Registration fee is six dollars. Training is provided and no experience is necessary. Further inquiries may be made by calling CHIMO at 450-4357

There will be a General Meeting of the UNB Amateur Radio Club in Room 301 at Head Hall on Thursday January 18 at 7:00 PM. Anyone interesting in Amateur Radio is welcome to attend.

Organizational meeting for a Badminton Club Friday January 19, LBR, 7:00 PM

The UNB/STU Ski Club is holding its organizational meeting on Wednesday, January 17, 7:00 PM in Room 26 of the Student Union Building. All interested persons are urged to attend. For further information contact Greg Harquail 459-0496 after 6:00 PM or leave your name at the Recreation Office.

Exhibit: "Dolls Unlimited." To May 1990. This exhibit presents a selection of dolls from the Museum's collection as well as private collectors in the Fredericton area. There is also a recreation of a child's playroom filled with doll's houses, furniture, clothing and accessories. York-Sunbury Museum 455-6041.

Exhibit: "Christmas in the Museum." Decorated to coincide with the "Dolls Unlimited" exhibit. York-Sunbury Museum 455-6041.

Exhibition by "Jan Garrit Wyers" at the Beaverbrook Art Gallery 458-8545. To February 18.

40th Anniversary - Fredericton Society of Artists. Exhibit at National Exhibition Centre of past and present members' work as a tribute to the intribution that the Society has made to Fredericton's artistic community 453-3747. To February 14.

January 12. Annual Christmas Tree Bonfire on the Green by the Christ Church Cathedral, 7:00 PM. Sponsored by the City of Fredericton and CFNB. Hot cider and donuts will be served. 452-9508.

January 14. ONSTAGE presents a Shakespeare evening with acclaimed actor Brian Bedford in a play called: "The Lunatic, The Lover and the Poet" at the Playhouse, 8:00 PM 458-8345.

January 14. Dress Rehearsal. Theatre New Brunswick's presentation: "A Moon for the Misbegotten" at the Playhouse. 458-8345.

January 17. Children's Program. "Words Can Leap" with Sherree Firch. Grades 4-6. Pre-registration required. 1:30-3:30 PM. Beaverbrook

January 18. Lecture by Dr Wallace Brown: "Illustrated History of Scotch Whiskey." York-Sunbury Museum. 455-6041.

January 18. Film at the Beaverbrook Art Gallery: "The Wreck of the Mary Rose." 12:30 PM. Free. Bring

If you are looking for a way to burn off those Christmas calories, the YM-YWCA may be the perfect place. be a little bit of exercise and a lot of fun. If you are interested, contact the Y for more details 458-1186.

The YM-YWCA is offering a recreational badminton program beginning Saturday, January 20. Beginner and advanced players are more than welcome to come check out the competition. Call the Y at 458-1186 for details.

On January 19 lessons will start up again for the new term of Social Dance. If you are interested in learning the Jive, Foxtrot, Waltz and all the other oldies, contact the YM-YWCA at 458-1186.

Members of the public are invited to attend St Thomas University's 1990 Gerontology Colloquium Series, Thursday evenings, 7:30-9:30 PM January 18 to February 22, in Room G11, Edmund Casey Hall. The series will serve as an informal forum for the presentation and discussion of

The Fredericton YM-YWCA is running a co-ed, recreational basketball league from January 16 - March 1. Although this is not an instructional program, participants of all levels are welcome. The program will run Tuesday and Thursday from 8:30-9:30 PM and Monday and Wednesday from 7:00-8:00 PM. For more information call the Y at 458-1186.

The Y is offering Personalized Fitness and Weight Training Sessions. Qualified staff are available to provide private instruction and to ensure that your program is safe, and effective. Please call the Y for more information. Programs will include instruction on our new computerized lifecycles.

The Fredericton YM-YWCA will begin its new session of fitness/aerobic workout/dancefit classes/strength and stretch on January 8/90. Call the Y now for further details 458-1186.

Interested in Fredericton's History? This Saturday January 13 at 1:30 PM the NB Archaeology Society will be having a hands on laboratory

Couples Communication Workshop. January 23, 1990. Designed for couples who want to improve their relationship and learn comskills such as expressing your needs and feelings to your partner, understanding your partner better, and conflict resolution. This 10 week workshop meets Tuesday evenings and is free to any interested couple where at least one partner is a full-time or part-time student of UNB/STU. Interested couples should contact Counselling Services at 453-4820 to arrange a preliminary interview prior to attending the group.

The Quatuor Arthur LeBlanc presents a free concert on Sunday January 14 at 8:00 PM in Memorial Hall on the UNB campus. This talented Moncton-based quartet will present works by Beethoven, Morowitz and Glazunov - a program that the group will also be performing on its forthcoming European tour.

The UNB Bicentennial Choir resumes its regular Monday night practices on Monday January 15 at 7:00 PM in Room 26, Memorial Hall. The choir is open to full and part-time students at UNB/STU, and warmly invites new members to lend a voice. No audition is required. Phone Steven Peacock at 459-8166 for details.

New Talent Competition. Each year, the UNB/STU Creative Arts Committee sponsors a "New Talent" competition to encourage students in three creative areas: poetry, music composition and the visual arts. For the competition, poems or groups of poems are limited to 150 lines, while the music compositions, which can be entered either as scores or recorded on cassettes (or both), must not exceed five minutes in length. Entries in the visual arts, which include painting, drawing, prints, sculpture, photography and fabric arts, must be ready to display. All entries must be from full-time students at UNB(F) or STU and must be submitted to the Art Centre, Memorial Hall, by Friday February 2, 1990. Entries will be displayed in the Art Centre Studio, and cash prizes will be awarded in each category. A reception will be held in the Studio, Memorial Hall, on February 11, at which the prizes will be announced. General enquiries should be directed to Prof. Ronald Lees at the Physics Department (453-4723).

Proem Canada Expands! For young writers of fiction, poetry and essays and artists in pencil, pen and ink, and photography. After its first year as the national forum for young Canadian writers of fiction and poetry, Proem Canada is expanding to include a wider range of the artistic and intellectual endeavours undertaken by young Canadians. With the inclusion of essays, artwork, photography and columns from student organizations - along with continued dedication to creative writing - Proem is striving to reflect more fully the audience that has supported the magazine. Published twice each year, Proem Canada has proved successful among students at high schools, universities, and community colleges across the country. And its appeal extends to teachers, publishers and established writers; to anyone with an interest in the voices of young Canadians. The only journal of its kind, Proem Canada occupies an important place in the development of Canadian culture.

Submissions are now being accepted for the March 1990 issue. If you are between the ages of 16 and 26 you may submit the following.

- short stories: send 1 story of no more than 4000 words

poetry: send 4-6 poems, any length or style

essays: send 1 essay of no more than 4000 words (March 1990 topic: Where I'm From)

- artwork/photography: send 1-3 pieces in black and white.

Include with your submissions: SASE, brief biography and complete address with telephone number. All contributors receive a \$50.00 Honourarium upon publication.

Proem Canada Box 416 K9J 6Z3 (705) 749-5686

ociation of Fredericton invites you to attend its TRAVELOGUE SERIES on Saturday January 20 at 6:30 PM in the Bos